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Thank you for worshiping with us today. If this is your first visit or if you are 
looking for a church home, a Greeter is available in the Welcome Center before 
and after worship services to provide information and a welcome gift.  

 

ALL SAINTS’ CORE VALUES  

• Being an active, inclusive community of faith;  

• Worshiping God in the Episcopal tradition;  

• Nurturing individuals to grow in Christ;  

• Seeking and serving Jesus in unexpected places.  

INVITE             NURTURE               SERVE               GROW  

The flowers on the altar are given by Fran Burkett to the Glory of God;  
in memory of Mary Bryant Burkett, Robert & Frances Burkett, and Barbara Burkett; 

 and in honor of Emma, Luca, and Noah Burkett . 

8:00 AM 

Chalice Bearer, Lector & Intercessor:  Fred Weber  

9:00 AM 

Chalice Bearers:  Russ Hoyser and Frank Torrey 
Lector:  Nancy Hunter 

Paten:  The Reverend Michael Whitnah 
Acolytes:  Lauren Spunich, Samantha Hornung, Jessica Dance and Trenity Haynes 

Greeters:  Betty Wiley & Garen Livingston 

11:10 AM 

Chalice Bearers:  Jeff Clayton and Barrington McFarlane 
Lector:  Don Smith 

Paten:  The Reverend Michael Whitnah 
Acolytes:  Tommy Jones, Rebecca Jones and Jack Jones 

Greeters:  Willie Dillon & Remona Leon 

Altar Guild:  Team 4:  Becky Hoyser, Catherine Ackiss, Ruth Bratton, Jo Erickson, 
Garen Livingston, Jan Millar, Jane Spangler and Joanne Vance 

Ushers:  Team 1: Chuck Collier, Ted Berg, Mickey Hayes, Mark Helms, Mark Novasad, 
Charles Simmons, Gil Small, Dick Whitfield and Jim Williams 
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Today at All Saints' 

Breakfast! 

 

Parish Life has opportunities for you to serve at our Rally Day breakfast. We will be setting up and 
preparing on Saturday afternoon, September 8th and cooking Sunday morning around 7 AM. 

Set-up & Preparation: Saturday afternoon, September 8th 
Cooking starts: Sunday, September 9th starting at 7 AM 

Please contact Charles McKinley [mckinleychas2000@yahoo.com] or  
Nancy Hunter [nancyaubitz@carolina.rr.com.] and  

let them know if you could be available for set-up, food-prep and cooking, or clean-up. 

Ministry Teams 
If you want a table for the Rally Day / Ministry Fair please let Charles McKinley 

[mckinleychas2000@yahoo.com] know to have one ready for you! 

8, 9 & 11:10 AM Holy Eucharist Services Nave & Parish Hall [9 AM] 

2:00 PM Alcoholics Anonymous Community Room  [Downstairs] 

General Convention Follow-Up Meeting 
Thursday, September 6th, 10 AM at St. Paul's, Winston-Salem 

There will be a General Convention follow-up meeting taking place Thursday,  
September 6th from 10 AM-12 PM at St. Paul's, Winston-Salem. It will be livestreamed  via 
www.dionc.org; a recording will be available as well. 

Flu Shot Clinic 
Sunday, September 9th, 9:30 to 11 AM 

Just one more week until your flu shot is conveniently available, right here, at All 
Saints! So no need to miss work or school to get your flu shot this year.  

RSVP at www.flushot18.rsvpify.com. 

Be sure to bring your insurance card!  

http://flushot18.rsvpify.com
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How Do I Talk With Someone I Disagree With? 
Sundays at 10 AM in the Parish Hall: September 16 & 30 

A discussion on effective communication with loved ones and acquaintances in order to reduce  
resentments, strengthen relationships and begin the process of forgiveness and reconciliation as we 
seek as Christians to live in peace in today’s world.                                          Presenter: Lynn Parsley 

If you or your child have interest being part of any of these groups,  
please contact Brian at bsapp@allsaintsconcord.org. 

Habitat for Humanity  
Help Build a House!  Help Change a Life!  Volunteer for All Saints' Build Day 

Saturday, September 15th from 8 AM to 3 PM 
95 Hemlock Street, Concord 

There is a sign-up sheet in the Welcome Canter. 

For more information contact Don Foskey at donald.foskey@gmail.com. 

Music Ministry Rehearsals Resume Soon! 
Children’s musical opportunities start on 
Tuesday, September 18th! 

In an effort to widen the opportunity for more 
children to be a part of the music making in 
worship, there are two children’s choirs!  Both 
groups will learn basic music education, learn to 
sing in a healthy way and play and accompany 
themselves with instruments, all carried along 
with the Orff-Schulwerk process! 

Grades 1-3: St. Nicholas Choir 
Rehearsals start Tuesday, September 18 from 
5:30-6:00 PM in Room 102 

Grades 4 & up: Jr. Choir of All Saints’ 
Rehearsals start Tuesday, September 18 from 
6:00-7:00 PM in Room 102 

 

 

 

Adults: Be part of something beautiful. 

Resurrection Choir:  This choir leads worship at 
the 9:00 AM casual worship service. It rehearses 
on Sundays at 8:00 AM just before the service. 
The repertoire of this choir consists of a blend of 
Renewal, Folk, and Christian Popular music.  
Please find a seat with the choir and try it out! 

Choir of All Saints’: This choir leads worship at 
the 11:10 AM traditional worship service. It 
rehearses on Wednesdays from 7:00 PM to 8:30 
PM and warms up on Sundays at 10:00 AM.  If 
you enjoy part-singing and a more traditional 
style, then come take a seat with us! 

Bells of All Saints’ 
Rehearsals start Wednesday, September 5 
This choir meets on Wednesdays from 6:00 PM 
to 7:00 PM.  This group is perfect for anyone 
who is interested in being part of a musical 
ensemble, even if you don’t sing!  
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The Social Saints are Out & About 

Darrell Harwood Concert [Another Red T-Shirt Event]  
Saturday, September 8th, 6-9 pm  

Wear your red t-shirt & bring your lawn chairs to the Darrell Harwood Concert at  
Harrisburg Park, 191 Sims Parkway, Harrisburg, which is FREE!  

Food trucks will be available beginning at 5 PM. 

For more information, go to https://tinyurl.com/y7daxl2m  

If interested in attending, please contact Michelle Malmquist, su04grad@yahoo.com, 540-327-4219  
or Jennifer Cook, jesmith0712@gmail.com, 704-796-0129. 

All are welcome! 

Assisted Living Center Services for September 2018 

Contact Deacon Vern (vcahoon@allsaintsconcord.org) if you are interested in participating. 

Cirus, 515 Lake Concord Road, Concord   

Thursday, September 06, 2018 11:00 AM “Prayer, Praise & Anointing” Service 

Saturday, September 08, 2018 10:00 AM   Eucharistic Visits 

   

Concord Place, 1501 Zion Church Road   

Sunday, September 09, 2018 1:30 PM “Prayer, Praise & Anointing” Service 

        followed by Eucharistic Visits 

Morningside, 500 Penny Lane NE, Concord   

Sunday, September 09, 2018 2:00 PM “Prayer, Praise & Anointing” Service 

Saturday, September 15, 2018 10:00 AM   Eucharistic Visits 

We publish the Banns of Marriage between Jessica Hope Harriman and Bright 
Lemual Riley at All Saints’ on November 10th. If any of you know just cause why 
they may not be joined together in Holy Matrimony, you are bidden to declare it. This 
is the only time of asking.  
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Volunteer for  
Children and Youth Christian Formation Ministry 

“Great opportunities to help others seldom come,  
but small ones surround us daily.”  Sally Kock 

Being a trusting and mentoring adult to children and youth in our All Saints’ family is a part of 
having a thriving and growing church family. We have small opportunities for you: 

• Create a team of adults to teach Children and Youth Christian  
Formation 

• Mentor, fix a meal or offer your time and talent to our EYC 
• Be a volunteer in Children and Youth Christian Formation, making a 

difference in the life of a child 
• Jesus said, “Let the little children come me, and do not hinder them, 

for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such as these.” 

A small blessing and opportunity awaits you. 
Contact: Fran Burkett at franburkett@hotmail.com  

or Michael Whitnah at mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org. 

Breaking Bread … Building Relationships 

Thursday, September 6th at 6 PM    

 

 

There’s a place for you at the table! 

All Saints’ Episcopal & Grace Lutheran Churches Celebrate First Thursday of the Month Fellowship 
Dinners by rotating hosting [All Saints’ hosts odd months & Grace hosts even months.] 

The host church parishioners are invited to provide main dishes for the meal and the guest church 
parishioners are invited to bring side dishes or salads.  

Please sign up in the Welcome Center.  
Contact Pam Collier for more details: 704-782-5003 

Please note changed location for September: ALL SAINTS’ EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
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DID YOU KNOW . . . 
that All Saints’ Parishioners made 69 donations of 

$100 or more to “Men for Change Campaign,” which 
supports shelter and assistance to families  

shattered by domestic violence in our community? 

Online Giving  
Go to http://www.allsaintsconcord.org/online-giving/ 

or go to the Church Life app to make your donation 
 

Text Giving 
To give to the General Fund, text SAINTS to 73256 

To give to the Assistance Fund, text SAINTS ASSISTANCE to 73256 
To give to the Memorial Fund, text SAINTS MEMORIAL to 73256 

To give to the Capital Campaign, text SAINTS CAPITALCAMPAIGN to 73256 

 

 

Friday, September 7th 

Contact: Shelley Williams at  
60shelleymwilliams@gmail.com 

 

Date changed due to Labor Day 
Saturday, September 8th 

Contact: John Erickson at  
jaerickson50@gmail.com 

Church Work Day 
Gather in the Welcome Center at 8 AM 

September 12th from 9:30 - 11:30 AM 
Be part of a gathering to discuss support and advocacy for public schools at Millford Hills UMC. 

For more information or to register, please visit ncshurches.org/NCFLPE. 

http://www.allsaintsconcord.org/online-giving/
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A parishioner is looking for a piano. Do you have or know of a piano that could use a 
good home? If so, please contact Michael at mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org. 

We extend our thanks to Gwen King who has served as one the representatives from 
All Saints’ to the CCM board.  In total, she has served more than 16 years. 

We offer condolences and prayers to the friends and family of Hellenanne Williams, 
mother of Jim Williams, who recently entered into the Resurrection. 
  

 

Sharing the news of our community!  
Have a grape for the vine? Contact the church office at  

704-782-2024 or email announcements@allsaintsconcord.org. 

Wearing your name tags helps all of us learn one another’s name. 

New name tags are made every Wednesday. If you'd like one made for you, please email Markeisha 
at adminassist@allsaintsconcord.org and we'll put you on the list. There are also temporary name 
tags in sticker form available for you in the Welcome Center; just ask a greeter! 

Prayer: The Healing Miracles of Jesus 
 & Praying for Healing 

Classes resume: Sunday, September 9th at 2 PM in the Parlor 

If you’d like to check out this group or have any questions,  
please email Deborah Monroe at dmncmonroe@gmail.com. 

All are Welcome! 

Christian Education for pre-K through 5th Grade 
We start back up on September 16th! We’re using a new curriculum for our pre-K through 5th grade: 
“Deep Blue Connects: At Home With God.” It’s Bible-centered, with lots of different fun activities, 
and an emphasis on teaching our kids that they are all part of God’s family. 

Interested in helping out? We’d love to have more teachers and volunteers join our team.  
Call or email Rev. Michael Whitnah at mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org or 704.782.2024 x104. 

mailto:mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org
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Current Food Pantry Requests for CCM  
   Canned Carrots  Bars of Soap  Toilet Paper   
   Canned Tomatoes  Paper Towels Sugar-Free Items 
   Canned Fruit [other than pears]   Low Sodium Items 
   Canned meat [other than tuna]   Instant Potatoes 

We appreciate and need any donation of food, cleaning or paper products, and health 
and beauty supplies, including recycled grocery bags. For your convenience, a box is kept 
in the Welcome Center for donations. 

Please keep Presiding Bishop Michael Curry in your prayers  
as he recovers from surgery: 

Almighty God our heavenly Father, graciously comfort your servant, Michael, in his suffering, and 
bless the means made use of for his cure. Fill his heart with confidence that, though at times he 
may be afraid, he yet may put his trust in you; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 

Hospice & Palliative Care of Cabarrus County Wish List 
Tucker Hospice House 

 Bird seed 
 Single-serve size pudding/applesauce/fruit 
 Individually-wrapped sweet & salty snacks 

McKinnon Hospice Center 

 Patriotic-themed quilts, blankets, throws for our  
  Veteran patients 
 Colored pencils 
 Stretch ‘n Seal/Aluminum foil 

There is a box in the Welcome Center for donations. 

For more information, please contact Rebecca Bahn at rbahn1946@gmail.com. 

RISE!    (Race: an In-depth Spiritual Examination) 
Thursday & Friday, September 20-21, 2018 

9 am – 5 pm, both days 
Union Presbyterian Seminary, Charlotte 

This dynamic two-day workshop challenges people of faith to engage deeply and courageously to 
recognize and combat the effects of race and racism inherent in our systems and institutions.  
Sponsored by The Center for Social Justice and Reconciliation of Union Presbyterian Seminary. 

For information or to register, go to www.meckmin.org. 

http://www.meckmin.org/
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Vestry 
Chris Charest Senior Warden/Finance 
Charles McKinley Junior Warden/Parish Life 
Fran Burkett Children/Youth Christian  
   Formation 
Willie B. Dillon Outreach 
Don Foskey Outreach 
Sue Gelarden Pastoral Care/Seniors 
Nancy Hunter Parish Life 
Drew John Newcomers (Invite, Welcome, 
   Connect) 
Tommy Jones Building & Grounds 
Mike McDonough Communications 
Karen Rupp-Urbanski Stewardship 
Dick Whitfield Adult Christian Formation  

Reporting to the Vestry 
Gil Small Treasurer 
Kim Gordick Vestry Clerk 

Office Hours 
M-F 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 

Clergy 
The Reverend Nancy L. J. Cox, Rector 
   ncox@allsaintsconcord.org 
The Reverend Michael Whitnah, Assistant  
    to the Rector 
   mwhitnah@allsaintsconcord.org 
The Reverend Vern Cahoon, Deacon 
   vcahoon@allsaintsconcord.org 

Staff 
Brian Sapp-Moore, MM Director of Music/   
   Organist, Coordinator of Communications 
   bsapp@allsaintsconcord.org 
Hannah Crone, Church Administrator 
   admin@allsaintsconcord.org 
Markeisha Weaks, Administrative Assistant 
   adminassist@allsaintsconcord.org 

SUBMISSION DEADLINE  
Sunday Announcements are due by Monday at noon. Announcements  

received after that time may appear the following week.  
Please address email to announcements@allsaintsconcord.org. 

Vestry Person of the Month for September 2018 
Sue Gelarden 

I was born and grew up in Cabarrus County.  I was Lutheran, but then-
became Episcopalian as a young adult.  I moved to Georgia for career 
opportunities, but I moved back to Cabarrus County 20 years ago. I 
have been very active at All Saints’ and it has become my family.  
Currently I am beginning my fourteenth year in Education for Ministry 
and am a co-mentor of a four-level seminar group. It is an exciting 
time as All Saints’ has been blessed with incredible generosity to  
allow us to “Set Free to Serve”! 
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Prayer is the foundation of the ministry of this parish. Prayer requests & praise reports can be 
added or removed by going to the All Saints’ website and clicking on “Get Involved,” then 
“Prayer,” and look for “Prayer Chain” or by calling the church office at 704-782-2024 

You may choose to have your request sent to the Prayer Chain (a small group of faithful 
intercessors who pray daily for those names submitted) and/or to be included in the 
announcement bulletin at www.allsaintsconcord.org/prayer-requests/. 

Please note that names will remain on the list for three weeks unless otherwise requested. 

We pray for our Presiding Bishop, Michael; our Bishop, Samuel; our Suffragan Bishop, Anne; our 
Rector, Nancy; our Assistant to the Rector Michael; our Deacon, Vern; our Deacon Associate, 
Jackie; our staff and Vestry; and the people of All Saints’ and their families. 

Anglican Cycle of Prayer:  Province of the Episcopal Church of South Sudan  

Diocesan Cycle:  Emmanuel Parish, Southern Pines; Chapel of the Transfiguration, Southern Pines 
and St. Mary’s, Speed  

Cycle of Prayer: Stephen & Tammy Matula, Jeanne McCarthy, Betty McCarthy, Betty McCrary, 
Michael & Pat McDonough, Charles McKinley, Benjamen Merrick and their families  

Prayers have been requested for: Barbara, Bill, Clement, Darryl, Dawn, Donna, Jason, Jill, John, 
Kenneth, Marisa, Mickey, Oscar, Pat, Patrick, Pete, Phil, Rebecca, Steve, Terein and Wendy 

In nursing homes or homebound: Jane Armitage, Uldrick Branford, Ben Burton, Hilda Marshall and 
James E. Swann, Jr.  

Living with ongoing special needs: Annabelle, Bill, Bob and Brenda, Dalton, Dayna and Jason, 
Devyn, Ericka, Fred, George, Gigi, Jean, Kendall, Lydia, Marjorie, Mary G., Michael, Mike, Paul, 
Rhonda, Stephanie, Yasmin and Maddox 

Serving in the military: Dean Fedrizzi, Keith Lee, Jacob Rodgers, Nathan Rodgers, Matt Shorter, 
Becca Simpson, Bo Simpson, Jack Simpson, Justin Smith and Jim Trollan 

Our Stephen Ministers: Valerie Divine, Don & Nancy Foskey, Mickey Hayes, Debbie Lewallen, 
Barbara Lewis, Garen Livingston, Charles Simmons, Dorothy Teeter and Valerie Devine 

Our College Students: Emily Badgett, Chris Berg, Stephen Carroll, Jazzmine Cox, Margaret Ericson, 
Ben Helms, Eli Helms, Katie Hendry, Josh Holdren, Celeste McFarlane, Sophia McFarlane, Will 
Moyes, Zac Moyes, Nathan Shorter, Lauren Spunich, Jameson Williams and Sydney Wydra 

The Capital Campaign: Holy God, we thank you for our church home and family. Bless those who 
offer sacrifices of time, prayer and financial giving in support of our Capital Campaign. We 
gratefully acknowledge your hand in creating within us commitment to this cause and the many 
rewards we enjoy in this church community. We are truly blessed. Guide our consideration of how 
we may contribute. Help us to place all our trust in you. By our generosity today, may future 
generations find Christ and a warm welcome here. Through Jesus Christ our Lord, Amen. 
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